
August 1, 2019 SJNA Board Meeting Minutes 
 
Present: Mark Harris, Mary Humphreys, Bob Darling, Chris Riggins, Thom South and Larry 
Crowder 
 
Before meeting was opened by previous President Thom South (arrived later in meeting)  
Treasurer’s Report was given by Bob Darling. (attached docs) 

• Statements were sent out 1 week ago with approx.. 77 members not paid. A $25 
fee will be instituted if payment received after August 31 

• Was discussed to put names of Member in Good Standing out on the Facebook 
page, motion made by Mark to do so and seconded.  Cindy Prokop carried out 
posting of the names and announcement on the St. John’s Neighborhood page 

 
Signs approved for Neighborhood advertisement of the FB group and website up to $125 
 
Thom opened the meeting at 6:32pm 
 
Election of new officers was made: 
 
Mark Harris, President 
Mary Humphreys, Vice President 
Cynthia Prokop, Secretary 
Chris Riggins, Architectural Committee 
Bob Darling, Treasurer 
 
Chris Riggins will continue with Safety Committee 
 
Mary Humphreys will continue with Beautification Committee 
 
Cynthia Prokop will work on Communication Committee 
 
Job Duties and Responsibilities’ were passed along officers 
 
Mark Harris was tasked with looking into Liability Protection Quotes from local insurance 
agencies. 
 
Landscape expenses were disclosed to be estimated at $280/month contracted with Olive 
Branch Landscaping 
 
Adopting new bylaws and or rules to help with neighborhood issues such as people parking in 
lawns, disabled vehicles, lawn cutting requirements were discussed and how to legally adapt 
and enforce those restrictions.  (attached email with lawyer) Further discussion was tabled until 
next meeting. 



 
Loose talk was centered around neighborhood communications including Welcome Wagon and 
a seasonal newsletter to homeowners. Also was discussed having a neighborhood 
tailgate/block party type gathering this fall. Chris expressed interest in helping organizing the 
event, Mary added she would help out as well. 
 
It was decided to create a website, Cindy would investigate and present options on the SJNA 
Board page. Old docs were given listing web hosting at $250 per year as benchmark. 
 
 
 



 



 


